

State of New Jersey

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION

DIVISION OF SOLID AND HAZARDOUS WASTE 401 East State Street

> P.O. Box 420, Mail Code 401-02C Trenton, New Jersey 08625-0420 Tel. (609) 984-4250 • Fax (609) 777-1951

www.nj.gov/dep/dshw

SHAWN M. LATOURETTE

Acting Commissioner

SHEILA Y. OLIVER

PHILIP D. MURPHY

Governor

Lt. Governor

April 8, 2021

Daniel P. Sullivan, Executive Director Union County Utilities Authority 1499 Routes 1 & 9 Rahway, NJ 07065

Dear Mr. Sullivan:

The Department of Environmental Protection's Division of Solid and Hazardous Waste is in receipt of a request for administrative action to the Union County District Solid Waste Management Plan (County Plan) dated February 16, 2021. The request proposes County Plan inclusion of an additional parcel as part of the Cycle Chem, Inc. solid and hazardous waste facility located at 217 South First Street in the City of Elizabeth. Specifically, Block 2, Lot 282A, which is a recently renumbered tax parcel that was previously included in the facility property as a railroad right-of-way/easement, is now included into the County Plan.

In summary, the following parcels are included in the County Plan for the Cycle Chem, Inc. solid and hazardous waste facility:

- Block 2, Lot 864
- Block 2, Lot 865
- Block 2, Lot 282A
- Block 2, Part of Lot 74

Pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(b)5, the inclusion of additional parcels of land to an existing solid waste facility can be accomplished via an administrative action. Pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(b)14, a change in the block and lot designation for an existing solid waste facility can be accomplished through an administrative action. Therefore, the County Plan inclusion of an additional parcel for the Cycle Chem, Inc. solid and hazardous waste facility is hereby approved as an administrative action pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(f).

If you have any questions relative to this matter, please contact Dawn Slawsky of my staff at (609) 984-4250 or by e-mail at dawn.slawsky@dep.nj.gov.

Sincerely

Seth Hackman, Chief

Bureau of Planning and Licensing